
Minutes for Parish Council Meeting 

April 18, 2017 

Members Present:  Fr. Tony Fortman, Ashley Duling, Brian Schroeder, Michele Leopold,  Lisa Meyer, Jan 

Schroeder, Scott Welch,  Jeff Ellerbrock, Nick Lehman, Traci Schierloh, Eric Kaufman, Brendan Morman, 

Tom Nienberg 

Absent:  Kaitlin Brown 

1.  The opening prayer was offered by Fr. Tony Fortman. 

2. The March meeting minutes were read by Jan Schroeder.  Motion for approval was made by Jeff 

Ellerbrock and seconded by Tom Nienberg.  The minutes were approved. 

3. Capital Campaign update:  Pledged - $819,154 and Paid - $731,048 

4. There are a few small projects inside the church, that are still not completed. 

5. Many positive remarks were reported from the parishioners in respect to the church updates 

and painting 

6. The quotes for replacing the rectory gutters remain the same as the original quotes given 

several months ago for both copper and aluminum gutters.  Council members have questions to 

be addressed to the supplier as to the durability and potential problems with copper verses 

aluminum.  An estimate is needed for the cost of rerouting the water for the new gutters from 

the basement of rectory to outside the rectory.  Once an estimate is received, the project will be 

brought back to council for discussion. 

7. Names for the parish council ballots are Tim Lehman, Barry Maag, Mark Recker, Matt Bockrath, 

Amie Lammers, Sara Siefker, Katie Schroeder, and Brenda Recker.  Voting will be the weekend of 

April 22-23 for 2 men and 2 women.  Kayla Wehri and Austin Horstman will be the new high 

school representatives for the Parish Council for 2017-2018 year. 

8. The possibility of the parish center being used for YMCA afterschool program is still being 

discussed and was tabled for the next meeting. 

9. New Business:  The project for replacing or repairing the center vestibule doors was brought up 

for discussion.  After further consultation with experienced personnel, it will be brought back to 

council. 

10. The next meeting is scheduled for Monday May 15 at 6:30 in the undercroft.  New parish council 

members will be invited to attend. 

11. Closing prayer was offered by Fr. Tony. 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

 

Jan Schroeder 


